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President's Message:
Hello Everyone,

I'm glad to say that 2020 is gone and 2021 is finally here, bringing hope and change to our lives.

2021 is a "5" year - speaking Enerologically...i.e., (the energy of numbers)...hence, the change.
But based on which planets are adding their energies to our experience, it will also be a year of revelations. Things that have been hidden will 
be revealed, both personally and globally.

I'm sure many of you have been feeling and hearing about the Great Awakening -- the shift (finally) -- into the Age of Aquarius. Yes, it's really 
here. (But I'm not going to break into song, except in my head.) It is, however, an exciting opportunity with these increasing energies and 
sensitivities, to feel our way through the energetic changes in order to understand what is happening -- within us, surrounding us, and in our 
larger world.

Therefore, it is important to listen and cultivate our intuition, to spend more time daily with Reiki and ask for guidance (that which is in your 
highest and best interest, of course). From my perspective, it is most important for me to watch my thoughts and words very attentively 
because the manifestation time seems to be much shorter and negative talk brings negative challenges almost immediately.

Remember, the Universe is listening to us constantly, bringing gifts to us in our present moments, that which is in our hearts, minds and 
words. Despite the ongoing threat of another Covid scare and political drama, we are truly living in remarkable and optimistic times.

Another aspect of my experience since 2021 started is the increased need to ground myself and make sure all of me that can inhabit my 
physical body does so and is firmly connected to our planet. It is rather nice to be feeling the lighter energies and not the heaviness of the 
physical body, but I find that if I'm not in the body enough, then I then to run into things or have silly accidents. Something to think about 
indeed!

One final change that is exciting: I am stepping down from President of the organization into the Vice President position. Kat Papike will be 
taking the helm and leading us forward. Her style will be different of course, but I am fully confident in her sensitivities and her dedication to 
the San Diego Reiki Corps.
I know we will be in good hands. Congratulations Kat!! We have moved other jobs around a bit as well, which you will find described later in 
this newsletter.

In closing, I would like to thank everyone for the extraordinary efforts and for the parts they have played during my time here. It has been 
great fun and very rewarding.

Thank you sincerely!!

Oh and p.s., Nothing to really worry about - The Apocalypse has been cancelled due to lack of interest.

Namaste, 
Mary-Joy  

Mary-Joy Neuru  President, San Diego Reiki Corps …
a professional organization supporting the community through education and outreach.
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San Diego Reiki Corps hosted Elivia Melodey in October for what we hope will 
become an annual event, "Messages from Spirit".  Last year we were fortunate 

enough to enjoy this in person, but found that online worked exceptionally 
well.  Elivia is truly a gifted and accomplished Medium in the Spiritualist 

Tradition.  We are so fortunate that she is a friend of San Diego Reiki Corps.  
Thank you Elivia!
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Stay connected, stay healthy, give and receive lots of Reiki.
There is no need to fear anything, we have Reiki.

Love and Light to All.


